DEVELOPMENT COLL

Minute of the Meeting of Directors held on Wednesday, 3rd April 2013 

at An Cridhe

Present:

Seonaid Maclean-Bristol (Chair)




Nic Smith, Jen Byram, Louis Romeo, Jean Peddie (taking Minute)

In Attendance:
George McConnachie (Staff)

1
Apologies:
John Fraser, Lavinia Maclean-Bristol, Juliette Summers

2
Register of Interests - None

3
The Minute of the previous meeting held on 6th March 2013 were agreed to be an 
accurate record of the meeting.

4
Matters Arising - None

5
Finance

5.1
Budget Sign-off


Seonaid explained that any scrutinizing of the Budget needed to be undertaken at 
Board level.  George explained that the Budget was based on a combination of last 
year's figures, historical evidence and advanced sales for An Cridhe and the 
Bunkhouse.   In terms of income for the Bunkhouse expected to be £17,900, 
advanced bookings had already reached £15k, which represents 85% of the total 
budgeted amount.  Estimations for the Bunkhouse were conservative. Following 
discussion the budget was agreed by all Directors present.  
Thanks were 
expressed to Fra for her work on the Budget..

5.2
Financial Management Policy


The Policy had previously been circulated to all members of the Board and was 
approved by all members present.

6
EGF - Update on Training

6.1
Seonaid reported that Claire Rizos from Clarity, who was undertaking Health and 
Safety Training for DC, was unwell. 

6.2
Seonaid stated that the forthcoming Governance training was essential for all 
Directors.  A date for this is awaited.

6.3
Human Resource Surgery and Review to be held on 22nd and 23rd April 2013 as 
planned.  


Jean asked if training could have written documentation for the use of future 
Directors.  Seonaid confirmed that this was in hand.
7
Company Business

7.1
Outline Business Strategy  - Seonaid expressed thanks to George for this 
document.  George summarised the report stating that from February staff 
time would be reduced.  The business could operate on 30 hours, although not to 
full potential.  The Bunkhouse needs a high level of service.  Human resources 
would be a key issue and a challenge.  In order to meet key tasks, 60 hours would 
be required weekly, representing two full time staff.  30 hours are budgeted for but 
60 hours are needed.   Occupancy for the Bunkhouse is anticipated at 25% for the 
year.  The use of An Cridhe is higher than expected; the challenge is for AC to 
attract more events.  Nic suggested that staff costs should be based on running the 
business rather than work on strategy and business development.  George 
suggested that staff could work on a commission basis.  Nic suggested paying a 
cleaner more in order that they could undertake additional tasks.  Seonaid 
stressed the need for customer service and suggested that strategic decisions 
needed to be made regarding staffing. 

7.1.1
Seonaid was of the view that Coll had a low profile at present and suggested that a 
partnership arrangement with other businesses on the island could be undertaken, 
in order to support a tourism post.

7.1.2
Jean suggested that volunteers would need to be in place prior to the critical 
change in staffing hours.  Jen suggested that volunteers could be recruited by their 
skills in areas such as events and marketing etc.   A volunteer co-ordinator post, 
with three months' commitment, for recruitment of volunteers was suggested,  with 
possibly two volunteer posts to hold it together.  Seonaid asked if there could be 
additional volunteer management from Community Enterprise.  Jen stated  that 
Juliette's idea of a community consultation would be good. Jean suggested that 
volunteers may come forward if they didn't have to 'join' something first or have to 
attend meetings.  
7.2
Links with Community Council - Seonaid stated that the idea had been to co-opt a 
member onto Development Coll Board.  There had long been links between the two 
organisations.  Co-opting had been debated at the Council's last meeting.  Doug 
Young had suggested that a member of the Council could attend to audit meetings.


Jean suggested that it would be better to have input from the Council.  Seonaid was 
of the view that the benefit would be to engage with the Council.  Jean suggested a 
joint evening with Coll Community Council.

7.3
Affordable Housing - Seonaid reported that this was ticking over .  A survey had 
been done and new steps needed to be taken.

7.4
Reassessment of DC broader workload - carried forward.

8
An Cridhe

8.1
Update on Business Coach - Seonaid reported that she, Nic and George had 
selected and interviewed two of the 9 candidates.  Jim Bennett had been selected 
for the position, which would be for twelve months of two days per month.  Jean 
enquired about remote support - George confirmed that this had been offered by 
Jim and represented good value for DC.  It has been 
suggested that Jim attend the 
Management Team meeting next Wednesday.  George stated that it would  be 
information gathering initially.

8.2
Management Committee Update - Nic reported that last week's meeting had been 
postponed.  The strategy document had been discussed.  The emphasis now was 
on trying to move away from what had been done to where the MC was going.  Nic 
noted that it was good to have extra folk on the committee and that she was happy 
with the way it was going.  She reported that it was a busy time for staff.  George 
was of the view that there had been a positive discussion regarding events etc. and 
that there was enthusiasm from the committee to be more involved.

8.2.1
George reported that a cinema evening was to be held next Friday and a theatre 
night was being held on 3rd May.

8.3
Snagging Issues Update - Seonaid reported that Jane was pursuing this and was 
updating weekly.  The defects liability phase ends at the end of June.  The architect 
is chasing TSL on this.  It was noted that local labour costs would be considered.  
Jane is dealing with TSL.

8.4
Events Sub-Group - George stated that this was something to work towards.  This 
item deferred until later.

9
Affiliated Groups - No report.

10
Other Business

10.1
George reported that six judges from the Royal Institute of Architects in Scotland 
would be visiting An Cridhe on 11th April  

10.2
My Space Award - a journalist had been updated regarding the award and Anderson 
Christie will be sending out a press release to the national press.

11
Date of Next Meeting - Wednesday, 1st May at 7.30 pm.

